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        New Hyde Park – Ernie Pyle Post No. 1089

           P.O. Box 1174, New Hyde Park, NY 11040 (516-640-2468)


                   MARCH 2022 NEWSLETTER
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PLEASE TAKE NOTE:
“NO MARCH MEETING”
Our monthly meetings will be held at 10AM each 
Second Saturday of the month.
Fellow Legionnaires:  
As of July 1st our new Commander, Vice Commander and Treasurer have taken over the responsibility of running our Post. Our new Officers are: Bill Hothan - Commander, Rainer Burger - First Vice Commander, Raymond Minicus - Treasurer and John McGuire - Adjutant. Thanks, again to all, for stepping up and assuring the continued success of our Post. As my usual reminder, the American Legion membership dues operate on a “Fiscal Year” that begins on July 1st and ends on June 30th. Your 2022 dues are very overdue now! If you have not sent in your dues as of yet please do so as soon as possible. You can either send your dues to our new Membership Officer Raymond Minicus, at 19 Bromleigh Road N, Stewart Manor NY, 11530 or submit them online. We prefer you send your dues to Raymond Minicus rather than online because it makes our record keeping easier. Either way please keep your membership active. If you do not pay for two years you will be dropped from the American Legion. 
Both the American Legion “National” and our local Post rely on your correct home address and e-mail to be on file with us. We use this information to keep you properly informed on any updates or changes in our operations. Please be sure to keep this information current and correct. I have sent a good number of e-mail messages to our members over the last year. If you have never received an e-mail message from me (Commander AL 1089) over the last year it means I do not have a good e-mail address for you or my e-mails are being sent to the Junkmail folder. If you are have not received any E-Mails or are not sure if the address is correct then call “National” or one of our Post’s Officers. 
Please take note of the following items: 
1) Our meetings will be held on the second Saturday of the month at 10 AM. The 2022 dates are (NO MARCH 12th 2022)   APRIL 9, 2022,   MAY 14, 2022 and June 11th 2022. 
2) We are cancelling our March 12th meeting because the VILLAGE OF NEW HYDE PARK is holding their first, annual, Saint Patrick’s Day Parade”, wear some green and join the Parade.
.
3) Keep up to date on what’s going on with our Nassau County American Legion by going to their site at www.nassaulegion.org click on publications, then click “News Letters” where you can view the “Nassau County Legionnaire” newsletter and read articles on the many programs the County participates in. The “Nassau County Legionnaire” is a monthly publication which highlights the activities of all the Posts in Nassau County. It is very interesting reading. (Due to illness of the Webmaster the website may not be up to date)
4) Sadly one of our very supportive Post Members, Tom Zarella a WWII veteran passed away on December 23, 2021. I am very proud to say our Honor Guard conducted a respectful and honorable Service for Tom. We owed it to him and his family. I am truly proud of being part of our Post’s Honor Guard.

5) On Veteran’s Day we had the opportunity to honor VFW Past Commander Mario Obertis for his long support of our Veteran community by naming him the “2021 New Hyde Park Veteran’s Day Grand Marshal”. A special mention was also made of his wife Marilyn, a member of the VFW Auxiliary. As noted on Veteran’s Day, Marilyn has always been by Mario’s side in all our Veteran’s events. A special thank you to Mario and Marilyn is long overdue and well deserved. With the Help of Rainer Burger, one of our Post members, a Youtube video was made of our ceremony and can be viewed at YOUTUBE address  www.youtube.com/watch?v=ZaHn1YvyTs0
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Our Post’s 2021 Birthday Dinner held at Jonathan’s Restaurant in New Hyde Park was a great success, thanks to the hard work of our Post members John Sardis and Marty Cernese.
7)  We are making plans for our 2022 Dinner to be held again at Jonathan’s. Thanks John and Marty for making such a successful celebration possible. 
PHOTO: Left to Right – Commander - Bill Hothan, Past Treasurer -                     Martin Cernese, Adjutant - John McGuire, Treasurer - Ray Minicus, Vice Commander - Rainer Burger at Jonathan’s Restaurant
8) Many of our local members may have noticed that Memorial Park is under a major renovation. I am very happy to let everyone know that our Mayor, Christopher Devane with the support and guidance of our Vice Commander and Village Trustee Rainer Burger are making special considerations to assure that a tribute for our local veterans is made part of the renovations. They are working on adding flag poles to honor all branches of the Service. They are also making an effort to locate the names of past village veterans to put together a type of “Wall of Honor”. Troup 298 of the Boys Scouts will be taking part in locating the names of our veterans. An effort is being made to have the renovations completed by Memorial Day. It is great to know that all the sacrifices, great and small made by our country’s veterans are not forgotten. Thanks Mayor, Thanks Rainer.   
Our next meeting will be on Saturday APRIL 9 2022, at 10:00 AM in Marcus Christ Community Center (next to Village Hall on Jericho Turnpike). A new financial concern to our Post has arisen since our December 2021 Meeting. As with any proposal the Post’s members must vote on it.  It is crucial that we have a good representation at this meeting. We will also be discussing changes to the way we conduct our Memorial Day Ceremony and future Parades. Please join us at this meeting if you can. If we have enough members at the meeting we will have pizza and soda after the meeting. Mask mandate may still be enforced at the meeting.
If you have any questions do not hesitate to call me or one of our officers.
Local Post Officer Contacts:



Meeting Dates:   2022
Commander - Bill Hothan              -     (516- 884-8179)

March   12,  2022
(cancelled)
Vice Commander- Rainer Burger   -    (516- 510-5897)
              April        9,  2022
Adjutant       - John McGuire          -     (516- 640-2468)

May       14,  2022
Treasurer     - Raymond Minicus   -     (516- 459-6885)

June       11,  2022

Remember: Membership is the life blood of any organization.  If you do not pay your dues we have no choice but to drop you from our roster. With the continued loss of membership, we may soon not be able to continue our participation in Community activities such as Parades, and Street Fairs. This would be a great loss not only to the New Hyde Park Community but also to the veterans we support. Please try to find time to help us out.
Remember:  the passing of the “Legion Act” moves the wartime era date back to Dec. 7, 1941. This makes our “Cold War” veterans eligible for membership. If they have served Federal Active Duty in the United States Armed Forces since December 7, 1941, and have been honorably discharged or are still serving - they may now be eligible for membership in The American Legion.
Remember:  you are a member of the AMERICAN LEGION the largest veteran’s organization in America.

You have EARNED the right to be a LEGIONNAIRE; it is something to be very proud of.
For God and Country






John McGuire (cell 516-640-2468)

                    John J. McGuire
Adjutant
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
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